                           SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
    REGULAR MEETING

Tuesday March 8, 2022– 12:00 NOON

AT

PONCHATOULA CITY HALL ANNEX BUILDING
110 WEST HICKORY ST

PONCHATOULA, LA 70454

MINUTES REGULAR MEETING

President Daryl Ferrara called the meeting to order at 12:00 noon, on Tuesday, March 8, 2022.

Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary, gave the invocation and Commissioner Jimmy Schliegelmeyer, Jr., followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners Present: James Wes Daniels II, Daryl Ferrara, James Nelson, and Jimmy Schliegelmeyer, Jr. 

 Commissioners Absent.  Wm. Joubert and Tina Roper
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; Helen Muller, Administrative Assistant; Kim Coates, Dwight Williams, Wayne Rowe, Clay Spencer, Chip DuMound, Ginger Cangelosi, Andre Coudrain and Rhonda Sheridan.
President Ferrara acknowledged and welcomed Kim Coates, Councilwomen District 10; Ginger Cangelosi, Executive Director, Tangipahoa Economic Development; Secretary Ronda Sheridan; City of Ponchatoula and other guests for their attendance.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA/MINUTES 
It was moved by Commissioner Schliegelmeyer, Jr. and seconded by Commissioner Daniels II that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission approve the March 8, 2022 Agenda, as presented. Motion passed.  Yeas: 4 Daniels, Ferrara, Nelson and Schliegelmeyer, Jr. Nays: 0
Absent: Commissioners Wm. Joubert and Tina Roper.

It was moved by Commissioner Schliegelmeyer and seconded by Commissioner Nelson that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes of its Regular meeting held on February 8, 2022, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Daniels, Ferrara, Nelson and Schliegelmeyer, Jr.,  Nays: 0 Absent: Commissioners Wm. Joubert and Tina Roper.

TREASURER’S REPORT: 

Commissioner/Treasurer Nelson presented a February 2022 Financial Summation for the Commissioner’s review and approval. He reported that a detailed February, 2022 end of month financial report was emailed to the Commissioner’s for their review prior to his summation that would be constituting his report. The financial summation showed the following: Operating income - $34,265.41; Operating expense- $25,538.04, Net income -$8,727.37 and YTD net income- $23,597.37.  After reviewing the Balance Sheet for the month ending February 28, 2022, according to the bookkeeper’s detailed financials that included the Current liquid assets (less receivables and utility deposits) in the STPPC general   operating account he suggested/recommended that the Commission review the over-all current accounting relative to funds received, Ida claims income and Ida liability less expenses. In concluding the financial summation report he requested that a motion be made authorizing him to transfer some liquid assets relative to the Hurricane Ida insurance settlement from the Ports general operating account into a Money Market Account leaving a balance in the general account for operation expenses. 

It was moved by Commissioner Daniels II and seconded by Commissioner Schliegelmeyer, Jr. that the Commission approve/accept the financial summation, as presented, by Treasurer Nelson for the month ending February, 2022. Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Daniels, Ferrara, Nelson and Schliegelmeyer, Jr., Nays: 0 Absent: Commissioners Wm. Joubert and Tina Roper.

It was moved by Commissioner Schliegelmeyer, Jr., and Seconded by Commissioner Daniels II, that the Commission accept the summation report as presented by Treasurer Nelson and approve the transferring some liquid assets from the general account to a Money Market  Account leaving some funds into the  general account for operating expenses. . Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Daniels, Ferrara, Nelson and Schliegelmeyer, Jr., Nays: 0 Absent: Commissioners Wm. Joubert and Tina Roper.
 Old Business:
1.  LA DOTD Port Priority State H. 011927-Transload Improvements.

The port director reported that there was no state project report at this time and would keep the Commission posted. 
2. Prospective Tenant (s) Update

Port director Patrick Dufresne reported that since the last meeting in February a draft of the pending agreement was near completion for the Commissioner’s  review, prior to the
April meeting for their approval/acceptance. The port director welcomed and introduced Wayne Rowe and Clay Spencer representatives with Air Products Blue Energy Project who attended this public meeting to present some facts and information and to answer questions relative to their project/operation/site selection evaluations that was coordinated with Louisiana Economic Development. Upon the research and selection of areas designated for industrial use for its proposed blue hydrogen facility, “Carbon sequestration beneath Lake Maurepas”. Gov. John Bel Edwards has announced Louisiana intends to reduce GHG emissions to net-zero by 2050 while also preserving the state’s economic competitiveness. This project helps move toward achieving both goals. Port Manchac will be primarily used for receiving materials and equipment for its project staging, for storage and handling necessary equipment during each phase of construction. Upon execution of the 4 year lease agreement, Air Products’ project team would develop an operational plan to define the following specific parameters for the planned port operations. The plan will include environmental, security and safety, parking, port staffing, dock equipment, logistics, utilities, port improvements, and office space for personnel. 
Many questions, comments, and answers were relative to the following discussed topics: the lease agreement being drafted, researched data, other public hearings/meetings, recreational impact, fishing, camping, waterway usage, ingress/egress, barge traffic, office space, an educational building, parking areas, trans-loading equipment, pipe-line, dredging, permit applications, safety, number of employees, job openings, storage space, lay down area, drilling process, operational hours, any blow-outs, parish involvement and time-frame for completion of project. Councilwoman Kim Coates wanted to asked additional questions and give input relative to her previous research on the project, but Commissioner Daniels recommended that Ms. Coates address her topic at a future meeting and requested to move forward with other agenda items. 
President Ferrara thanked the representatives from Air Products for their attendance and input regarding the Air Products project. The Commission will re-visit the proposed lease agreement with Air Products prior to the April STPPC meeting for Commission for approval.
3. Invoice payment Approval 

Commissioner/Treasurer Nelson presented March Invoices for Payment approval. 
1. Cash Coudrain & Bass –Services Rendered Feb 3 - 25, 2022 – Inv. # 122142-  Matter 4623-7 Amt. $520.00 and Inv. # 122141 Feb. 8 -25, 2022 - Matter 4623-1  Amt. $1,020.00

It was moved by Commissioner Daniels seconded by Commissioner Schliegelmeyer, Jr. that the Commission approve for payment the March 8, 2022, invoices, as presented by Commissioner/Treasurer Nelson. Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Daniels, Ferrara, Nelson and Schliegelmeyer, Jr., Nays: 0 Absent: Commissioners Wm. Joubert and Tina Roper.
4. Port Manchac Priority Discussion Update/National Estuarine Research Reserve (NERR)
 Commissioner Joubert was not in attendance to give an update relative to the National Estuarine Research overview of the proposed Pontchartrain Estuary Site location LA NERR.   

The port director reported that a letter of support was submitted to the Pontchartrain Conservancy from the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission stating its full support of establishing the LA NERR site location in Lake Pontchartrain Basin area for an estuary. He also stated that he would keep the Commission posted on any future updates.
5.  Hurricane Ida Damage Repair Update
Patrick Dufresne, Port Director informed the Commission that the plans to repair the two warehouses at the Port terminal that were damaged from Hurricane Ida’s were still being assessed and evaluated for assessment of repairs/replacements options, bid laws, elevations, warehouse demolition, FEMA claim, acceptance of insurance payments for claims due to the extensive amount of structural engineering assessment. He also reported that since the last meeting he has met with the Port’s engineer and the current tenant to further discuss matters relative to warehouse damages relative to the lease agreement and would keep the Commission posted on further updates at the April meeting. 
The port’s legal Counsel, Andre Coudrain,  acknowledge that he would not be available to attend the next scheduled Commission meeting on Tuesday, April 12, 2022, due to conflict in his schedule.  As a result, President Ferrara asked for a motion to change the April meeting date to Tuesday, April 19, 2022 at 12:00 noon providing that the City Hall Annex building was available. 
It was moved by Daniels II and seconded by Schliegelmeyer, Jr. that the Commission re-schedule their April meeting date to Tuesday, April 19, 2022 at 12:00 noon. Motion passed.
Yeas: 4 Daniels, Ferrara, Nelson and Schliegelmeyer, Jr., Nays: 0 Absent: Commissioners Wm. Joubert and Tina Roper.
 6.  Administrative Assistant Update

      a) Resolution
      b) Resolution
Port Director, Patrick Dufresne informed the Commission that since the notification, of the effective date March 31, 2022, regarding the retirement of the Administrative Assistant, Helen A. Muller, he had interviewed several candidates/applicants who had submitted their resume for the Administrative Assistant position.  After thoroughly reviewing the resumes he identified someone that had the qualifications to be trained in a 90-day period in regards to the meeting minutes, invoicing, and other typical routine offices procedures, in addition to those facts the STPPC will be entering into their 2021 audit period in April/May.  He consulted the Port’s legal counsel, Andre Coudrain, to review and research the proposals that he would present to the Commission for authorization to proceed with hiring a full time person, 40 hours per week, with same benefits previously offered and to also hire the former Administrative Assistant for training purposes, to work 10-hours per week for a period of 90 days. 
Clarification was given by Andre Coudrain, port’s attorney, as he reported that according to the State of Louisiana Executive Department, Order No. BR-88-23 - by Governor, Buddy Roemer - the rules and policies were established and applicable to officers and employees in the unclassified state services, as prescribed in 1988. A copy of the Executive Department Order Number JBE 2016-75 - by Governor John Edwards and also, Executive Department Order No. BJ 008-64 - by Governor Bobby Jindal was made available for the Commission review relative to rules and policies for Unclassified Service.  Other matter of discussion relative to the Administrative Assistant position included the following matters:  Unclassified employees, LASERS retirement, insurance benefits, salary for full/part-time position, official committee guidelines, executive session, and review of employee manual, job description, special meetings, and the re-hiring of employees. 

Commissioner Nelson made reference to Commissioner Roper’s e-mail suggesting/ recommending that the Commission prior to hiring anyone for the vacant position, may want to consider whether to hire as a part-time position person, by researching the job description and checking also the benefits regarding insurance, retirement and leave. 
A motion was made by Commission Nelson relative to Commissioner Roper’s request to research the vacant position. Commission Nelson then asked that his motion be withdrawn,  due to lack of a second on the motion.  

It was moved by Commissioner Nelson and seconded by Commissioner Schliegelmeyer, Jr. that the Commission approve/agreed that the Port Director make the selection of hiring an employee based upon Commissioner’s Ferrara and Roper’s review/recommendation for salary, and benefits. Call Vote:  Yeas: 4 Daniels, Ferrara, Nelson and Schliegelmeyer, Jr., Nays: 0 absent: Commissioners Wm. Joubert and Tina Roper.
New Business:

1. None

Remarks:
Patrick Dufresne, port director thanked everyone including the representatives with Air Products for giving their input relative to its project and for their interest in the Port.  

The Port Executive Director/CEO presented Helen Muller, the Port’s Administrative Assistant, with a bouquet of flowers and a Plaque Congratulating her on her retirement and in appreciation for the 33 + years of  dedicated and professional service to the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission. 

Having no further business, a motion for adjournment was made by Commissioner Nelson and Seconded by Daniels II. Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Daniels, Ferrara, Nelson and Schliegelmeyer, Jr., Nays: 0 Absent: Commissioners Wm. Joubert and Tina Roper.
Meeting adjourned at 1:35 pm.

James Wes Daniels II Secretary STPPC                           Daryl Ferrara, President STPPC
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